Applause – Parent Meeting – September 20, 2011

Attendance - Parents of: Bonawitz, Didyoung, Geiger, Beighley, Lefever, Hanner, Moore, Upton, Jones, Selman,  Smith, Connelly, Evarts

Apple Dumplings:   This is an ITS activity – but parents are welcome to come and help supervise the process.  Friday October 14th from 3-8:30.  Just making sure that the students do their fair share of work, taking turns washing dishes, etc.  Saturday October 15th – pick up dumplings – they need to cool overnight to avoid condensation in the packages.  Discussion included getting a list of ingredients to allow those with food allergies to know what is included.  (Note: These dumplings do contain dairy (butter), gluten (flour/dough), and eggs.)

Concessions: Looking for someone to chair this committee.  Deb Groff has all of the notes and things to help guide the process.  Concessions is a primary source of income for our group.  Make phone calls to recruit workers for show nights, and for donations of water & snacks.

Spookhouse (sponsored by ITS) will take place on Friday, October 28th – an opportunity for concessions income while people wait in line, or after they participate.  Donations needed:  bags of puppy chow, individually wrapped baked goods, cases of water. Tentative timeline:  5:30-7:00 – set up and sell.  7:00 -8:30 – sell and clean up.  If you can donate something – or are available to help sell items that evening, please contact Melissa Mintzer at PMHS:  Melissa.mintzer@pennmanor.net   

Backstage Refreshments: Someone is needed to make some calls & set up a schedule. (Students cannot go out to the lobby – but there is no water fountain backstage.) 

Cast Party:  Locations in the past – Leisure Lanes Bowling for the fall.   Lampeter Y for the spring show.  Discussion about other possible locations – The former Millersville Music Mansion is being considered for Dracula – it is now a youth center connected to the church next door on 999.  Large room, kitchen, ping pong, etc… would likely be less expensive than bowling.

Rose Sale:  Dawn Hess – to coordinate with Carole Fay.  Wednesday or Thursday of show week  - depending on the date.  Floriculture students help to de-thorn the roses – parents are needed to help put them in water tubes and wrap in plastic wrap.  The entire HS population can place an order to send a rose to a friend – we will order extras to sell in the lobby on show nights – which can be delivered backstage to our cast & crew members.

Breakfast with the Stars:  April 28th at Millersville University – Gordinier Hall.  Recognition for all things theatre this year.   Please save the date – and make plans to attend.  Deb Groff will be the chairperson for this event.  Discussion included:  having seniors make remarks about what theatre means to them.

Any parents who have not completed a SURVEY – to check areas of potential help in the future – and to register your contact information/email – please submit to Melissa Mintzer asap.  PDF will be posted on blog.  Hard copies available in red folders by the ticket booth outside the auditorium.

Upcoming Meeting Dates:  Monday, October 17th  & Tuesday, November 15th  - please plan to attend!  7:00 pm – PMHS, room 209

